Freedom of Information Act 2000 – taxi licences
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
1. The number of new and renewed taxi (Hackney Carriage) driver licenses you have granted.
Answer: We issue a combined licence for hackney and private hire vehicle drivers. Since 1 August 2015 to 12 December 2017 we have granted 444 new and 3841 renewal applications. As the date range requested covers 27 months some of the renewals will be duplicates (i.e. one driver may show up two or three times in the quoted figures). For context, we currently have 2,109 licensed drivers.

2. The number of new and renewed Private Hire Vehicle (PHV) driver licenses you have granted.
See response to question 1.

3. The number of taxi licences granted to drivers with criminal convictions.

We do not routinely collect this data, but we consider each case on its merits in light of our policy on convictions. Once a decision has been made we do not retain DBS disclosures. 
In order to find whether or not a driver had any convictions at the time of their application it would be necessary to manually review every one of the applications referred to in question 1. This would exceed the cost limit.  
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

4. The number of PHV licenses granted to drivers with criminal convictions.

In the cases of those convicted with regard to Question 3 and Question 4:

i. The nature and date of conviction.

ii. Whether said driver’s conviction was known at the time of the licence being

approved.

iii. In each case, the current licence status of the driver.

See response to question 3.

5. The criteria/policy that is applied when deciding on an application from a driver with a current/spent conviction.

This part of the letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in the public domain.
Our policy on convictions is available on our website at https://www.leicester.gov.uk/business/licences-and-permits/transport-and-street-licences-and-permits/taxi-licensing/
  
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

